Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Jan. 29th, 2015 
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Deb Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Ian Pond, Dan Singer 

Residents:  Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Jan. 29 2015, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Nov. 20, 2014 Meeting Minutes, Tee Shirt report    
Meeting presided over by Ian Pond
2. Meeting Minutes for Nov. 20, 2014 were approved.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Lavender House/Keep Durham Beautiful (KDB) Grant
· No status has been received as of Jan. 29th 2015.  At this point we can probably determine that we didn’t get the grant.  
· The site might be good for having “Theater in the Park” type activities. 
Indy Gift Guide goodies

· We received the gift guide in conjunction with the ECWA membership renewal.

Deb will present the discount/freebies from area businesses as prizes at our Annual Picnic.  

Tee Shirts
· Board members assigned to Food Truck Rodeo duty will be responsible for selling tee shirts.  Deb will send the instructions for recording sales.  
· We will probably need to reduce the sale price of shirts to sell more.  This worked in Oct. and Dec.

Tree Fund 
· Alex confirmed that the Northgate Park area will be included in the 2015
tree planting program.
· We still have not received an invoice for the 2014 trees.
Food Truck Rodeos 2015
· Mary Alicia and Deb are in the process of scheduling the vendors.  
·  Dan suggested that we ask the vendors to pay a cancellation fee of $10.00 if they are a 

      no show without 24 hour advance notification.
· Everyone agreed that the rates of $10.00 per event shouldn’t be raised this year.

· Half Hog and the Hushpuppies have agreed to perform at a rodeo. 

· It was suggested that we not look for musical entertainment only.  A dance troupe or a  
     jump rope team could perform.

-    We will have a sign up roster for board members.  We need to have two people present at each rodeo.  Deb will send out the sign up sheet.
Dog Park
· The city has proposed a few options regarding improvements to the muddy park including 1) relocate it to the Rock Quarry Park area 2) refurbish it, which will be costly and may not permanently resolve the problem.  
· Terry said that he heard the park could be used for soccer if the dog park is relocated.  Prior to the dog park being created the area was isolated and illegal activity occurred there.     
Annual Meeting 2015

· Should we move the meeting to May?  School is out in June and many families are on vacation.  If we decide to change this, the bylaws will need to be updated.  

· Ian will not be running for re-election as President in the 2015/2016 year.

· Carol will not be running for re-election as a board member in the 2015/2016 year.  

INC Meeting Notes

    -     The INC meeting synopsis will no longer be included in the meeting minutes. 


           The INC minutes are posted on their site plus Deb sends the information to the list serve.           
List Serve Welcome Message

· We might change the verbiage again.  One concern was around proselytizing.           
One email sent to the list serve was considered proselytizing by some on the board.  Other board members didn’t consider it as such.     

Treasurer’s Report: 
Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $ 4289.88                                   

                 Income:          $325.25                                  

               Expenses:         $541.82   
         Ending balance:   $ 4073.31
Membership: 94
Households:  94; Commercial: 0 
Any Other Business:
Discuss programming for 2015 at the Feb. board meeting. 

